Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 550 Vance Street Waynesville, NC 28786



Phone: 828.456.2030 Fax: 828.456.2034 Website: waynesvillenc.gov

## "We're having fun...come join us!"

## **ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING**

November 19, 2018 5:30 PM

## **MINUTES**

The meeting was called to order at 5:36 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Don Frady, Dan Schultz, Mackie McKay, Sarah Massie, Wallace Messer, Wayne Finger, Kim Gardner, and Rhett Langston. Michelle Claytor was unable to attend.

The minutes from the August 15 meeting were approved. (There was not a meeting in September or October due to lack of quorum.)

## New Business:

- We reviewed the monthly report for October.
- The Advisory Commission voted on and passed the Acquisition of Park and Recreation Lands. (Wallace Messer made the motion and Lee Starnes seconded it.)
- The Advisory Commission voted on and passed and the Natural Resources Management & Environmental Stewardship Policy (Mackie McKay made the motion and Kim Gardner seconded it.)
- We have started a new campaign with Moxxie Marketing with a target market of 20 to 49 year olds. This will focus on Google advertising and augmented advertising.
- The exterior of Vance Street Restrooms has been remodeled.
- The Waynesville Recreation Center now has 4 indoor pickle ball courts. So far it has been very successful. We offer this program Monday—Friday from 7 am to 2 pm.
- Lu Ann Bryan, the Eastern Recreation Resources Consultant from North Carolina State University reviewed our CAPRA material in September. She made her corrections and will review it again in January 2019. This service is free of charge and Lu Ann is on a CAPRA review team. Overall, her recommendation was to wait a year. We will officially apply in the fall of 2019.
- We have a new full time employee. Her name is Merry Everson. Merry is in a new position of cleaning our restrooms and taking care of our
  parks outside and doing minor repairs inside the Old Armory and Waynesville Recreation Center.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Rhett Langston

Proud members of



